
Site Entrance/Exit 
and Breakfast 
Club Changes

September 2025



New Breakfast 
Club 

arrangements 
for September 

2025

The old canteen has been demolished and our lovely new canteen building is ready to be used 
for breakfast club and at lunchtime with the children. However, the site is not completed yet.
The times for breakfast club remain as normal opening at 8.15 am and last entry at 8.35 am.

For Breakfast Club, children 
and parents will wait in the 
Junior Yard near the PTA shed 
until the doors are opened

Children can be brought, when 
called by staff to the canteen 
doors or, if they are old enough, 
walk down themselves from the 
waiting area.

Can adults then please leave 
the area by going up the ramp 
after dropping children at the 
door so that families don’t 
bump into each other.

If your child is late and arrives 
before 8.35 am, please knock 
the door of the canteen for 
entry.

Please wait in this 
area until called by 

Breakfast Club 
Staff



Don’t forget, children are not to be on site until 8.30 am if they are not in breakfast club, and then, only children in Year  5 
and 6 should be on site from 8.30 without parental supervision.

Entry and exits from the site have had to change slightly since the 
demolition of the canteen. The double red gates on Stanley Road 
remain in use at the usual times (until 9.10 am and from 2.45 pm).

We still have our safer walking route from the Old Road. This means 
that pedestrians will be able to walk onto site through the Old Road 
gates through the pathway shown and the carpark between 8:40 and 
3.10 pm.

Please note that the gap that led from the old canteen path to 
the bike park area is now closed. To get to the bike park, please 
go through the turning circle gates and access it this way.



Site entry and 
exit 

arrangements 
for September 

2025

Don’t forget, children are not to be on site until 8.30 am if they are not in breakfast club, and 
then, only children in Year 5 and 6 should be on site from 8.30 without parental supervision.

If you need to have access to the Infant Building via 
Stanley Road using a ramp, please come onto site 
through the red double gates on Stanley Road and go 
past the staffroom external building, down the ramps 
near the bike storage area and through these gates into 
the carpark or use the pedestrian entrance off Old Road 
and enter the turning circle area. The ramp down to the 
Infant Yard is still in place for you to use to gain access 
to the building and yard area.

As I mentioned earlier, we hope that the new ramps will 
be in place within the next few weeks and we will write 
again to you then to give you an update on the 
entrances and exits that will be in use.

Thank you for your patience and understanding. As the 
school in effect rents the site from the Local Authority, 
we are very much in their hands and the hands of the 
contractors with this construction work. We all look 
forward to having our grounds back to normal and 
enjoying the lovely new facilities without disruption.
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